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Dean Dwyer and Shaun Murrihy taking control. 

 

 
 

Santa comes to East Beach, December 2016 
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Port Fairy Surf Life Saving Club Incorporated 

Association ABN 14 565 507 323 
 
 
Address: 4 Hughes Avenue, Port Fairy VIC 3284         Postal: PO Box 134, Port Fairy, Victoria 3284 
Phone: Clubhouse: 03 5568 2246           Facebook: Port Fairy Surf Life Saving Club 
Email: <pfslsc@bigpond.com>              Web site: www.portfairyslsc.org.au 
 
This report has been prepared for presentation to the Club's Annual General Meeting to be held at the clubhouse 
at 1 pm, on Sunday 20 August 2017.   It contains reports and financial statements for the season 2016/ 2017 as 
required under the Club's constitution. 
 
The Surf Life Saving Club operates from a building at the East beach, Port Fairy, constructed in 2000. During the 
season members patrol the moderately safe beach in front of the Club building. The sea to the North is far more 
energetic and at times dangerous. The Surf club was formed in 1951 out of the former Royal Port Fairy Swimming 
and Life Saving Club that operated from the sheltered South beach, from 1924 to 1949. 
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Working with Children Checks 

 
Under the "Working with Children (WWC) Act 2005ò, all members involved with activities of children under 18 years 
of age must  have a valid WWC card before they can renew their membership. At the time of Club membership 
renewal, enter the card number on your renewal form. WWC cards can renewed on-line  
<www.justice.vic.gov.au/workingwithchildren> and submitted at a Post Office. For volunteers there is no charge 
and the validity is for 3 years.   
 
Members should review their WWC card and renew it before it becomes out of date. 
____________________________________________________________________________________  
 
Cover:  Artist impression of the Life Saving Centre now under construction. 

 
Photo credits: Martina Murrihy, Paul Buchanan and Ian Powell. 
 

mailto:pfslsc@bigpond.com
http://www.portfairyslsc.org.au/
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Other Club Portfolios 
Name Portfolio 

 

Catherine Hetherington Competition Manager - Seniors 

Anthony Dixon Competition Manager - Juniors 

Ian Sutherland Honorary Medical Officer 

Jim Chambers Emergency call-out Liaison Officer 

Jesse Thomas Grants Officer 

Martina Murrihy Charlies on East Liaison Officer/ Publicity Officer/ Events Officer 

Nicole Dwyer Nippers/ Marketing/ Sponsorship/ Fund Raising/ Social Events 

Scott Cooper Radio and Communications 

 

 

 

 

 
  

Board of Directors 
Name Portfolio Meeting 

Attendance 

Ian Powell President / Risk Management 11 

Neil Dyson Vice-President/ Safety Officer 10 

Tania Dalton Club Secretary/ Club and Patrol Apparel 6 

Bob Beekhof Club Treasurer/ Power Craft Officer/ Engine Room 9 

Amy Finnigan Club Captain/ Gear Steward/ Emergency call-out 3 

Shaun Murrihy Chief Instructor/ Boat Captain/ Boards and Skis/ Special Events 10 

Helen Finnigan First Aid Officer 8 

Paul Buchanan  Special Projects Officer 11 

Pauline McDonald Marine Rescue Representative (ex-officio) 4 

Paul Nash Club Administrator / Membership Officer / Association Secretary/ 
Member Protection 

11 

 

Board meetings were held at 7.00 pm, on the fourth Wednesday of each month in the clubhouse. 

In the financial year 2017-2018 Board meetings will be held on the first Wednesday of each month. 
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Club President 
 
 
Dear members: 
 
It has been a memorable year indeed for the Port Fairy Surf Life Saving Club. After a long wait of about twenty 
years the Club hosted the Victorian Senior State Championships over 4 and 5 March. And what a weekend it was! 
The President of Life Saving Victoria went out of his way to congratulate the Club on the way the event was 
organized.  For this, special thanks must go to Paul Buchanan who was the main Port Fairy co-ordinator for the 
event. At the Australian titles at Tugun beach, Queensland, members competed well and special mention needs to 
be made of the Firebirds crew who went through to the finals in their Masters division and finished fourth. Well done 
girls! 
 
And, the first sod has been turned for the construction of our new building. In early May, Jim Chambers and his 
team prepared the foundations for the ñLife Saving Centreò. The Centre will be a focal point for life saving education 
and training activities, a storage area for life saving gear, and a maintenance area for heavy equipment. 
Construction is expected to take 6 months so completion is due by the end of the year. This will make a tremendous 
difference to Club operations as well as providing another venue for the community. 
 
In June the Minister for Emergency Services, Hon. James Merlino M P (Deputy Premier of Victoria) paid the Club 
a visit to formally hand over a $5,000 grant for equipment. Grants to other Moyne Shire emergency service groups 
were handed over at the same time. The Club appreciates these grants from government and other benefactors as 
we could not survive on our own internal fund raising efforts. A list of funds received from major donors is found in 
the Appendix and a list of our major sponsors and supporters is found at page 24. 
 
Club membership is also up on previous years to 570. Members have excelled in many ways. Fifteen gained their 
Bronze Medallions. Dean Dwyer was awarded the LSV volunteer patrol hourôs award having completed 118.5 patrol 
hours for the season. Club members did well at carnivals with several pennants being awarded. The New Yearôs 
parade, New Year ôs Day duck derby on the Moyne River, and Shipwreck Coast ocean swim were other recurring 
highlights in the seasonôs activities. 
 
Thank you Gerard Cashill for your leadership with the Nipper program over the previous 3 years. This season Nicole 
Dwyer has taken over the role as Nipper co-ordinator. It has been a smooth transition. At times Nicole had up to 
350 youngsters to manage, not always an easy job! Special thanks go to the coordinators, age managers, and 
Nipper helpers. The Nippers presentation lunch was held at the end of the season, was well attended, and enjoyed 
by all. 
 
The senior membersô presentation night was held in April. Many awards were given out and two life memberships 
were presented. Together with Dean Dwyer, I was honoured to receive life membership of the Club. 
 
The Board of Directors gave many hours of their time to attend meetings, and I thank them for this. Without this 
management, there would be no Club. Thank you Board members for your commitment and dedication. 
 
For all of the above reasons, it is a special pleasure indeed, to present this report to the meeting. 
 
Ian Powell, Club President 
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Club Captain 

 
Firstly, a massive thank you to everyone who gave up their time to participate in volunteer beach patrols. This 
ensured that members of our community stayed safe while enjoying our beautiful beach. It takes a lot of work, none 
of which could be done, without the tremendous leadership of our four patrol captains, Helen Finnigan, Scott 
Hetherington, Shaun Murrihy and Damian Winnen. I also need to give a special thank you to Paul Buchanan and 
Ian Powell for their continued support throughout the season. An enormous thank you to the 58 members who 
contributed to our volunteer beach patrol service. 
 
Some Season Highlights: 
Å Total of 1295.5 volunteer patrol hours.   
Å 15 bronze medallion awards achieved. Thank you to Shaun Murrihy our Chief Instructor. 
 
Overall, it was a positive and successful year for our patrol groups. It is great to see some new enthusiastic patrol 
members coming through.  
 
I look forward to what next season brings with a focus on upskilling the awards held by our current patrolling 
members with many on their way to gaining their IRB driver and crew qualifications. 
 
Amy Finnigan, Club Captain 
 

Club Secretary 

 
Another year has come and gone.   I appreciate all the effort that everyone puts in to make our Club successful.  I 
would like to thank our administrator, Paul Nash for all his hard work and as I say every year a big thank you to our 
President, Ian Powell who commits so much of his time into the running of the Club. 
 
I would also like to thank the many hard working volunteers  in our Club for their great fundraising efforts over the 
season which include, the Duck Race, Swim Series, New Yearôs Eve collection, Nippers and their BBQ to name a 
few. Also a big thank you to Nicole Dwyer for the many hours put in to running a very successful Nippers programme 
which is growing in numbers each year.  These nippers are our Clubôs future. 
 
We had another very successful competition season with our members from nippers to masters all competing very 
well.  Our mastersô menôs and womenôs boat crews competed in the Australian Titles on the Gold Coast with the 
womenôs crew making the final which was very exciting. 
 
Thank you to all Board members and the many dedicated volunteers that give their time to patrol and help the Club 
to be successful. 
 
Tania Dalton 
Club Secretary 
 

Club Treasurer 

 
Thank you to Paul Nash for his excellent book keeping work and accounting of our Clubôs income and expenses.  
Included at the appendix of this annual report is Sinclair Wilsonôs audit of our books. 
 
Robert Beekhof, Club Treasurer 
 

Chief Instructor 

 
The 2016/17 season was again a busy one with 12 new bronzies and 7 IRB crew certificates awarded. We still 
need more IRB drivers so I will be urging the IRB crews to gain their IRB drivers certificates next season. 
 
Of the 12 bronzies I am hoping that some will soon become patrol captains or even club captain. 
One of my aspirations is to have Nipper parents become bronze holders. This would create an even safer 
environment than what it already is. A new bronze squad will commence training mid-October. 
 
Shaun Murrihy, Chief Instructor 
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Club Awards 
 
 

Award Female Male Total 

Apply Surf Awareness and Self-Rescue Skills (PUASAR012C) 8 6 14 

Bronze Medallion 6 6 12 

Certificate II in Public Safety (Aquatic Rescue) (PUA21012) 8 6 14 

Communicate in the Workplace (PUACOM001C) 8 6 14 

Follow Defined Occupational Health and Safety Policies and 
Procedures (PUAOHS001C) 

8 6 14 

Operate Communications Systems and Equipment (PUAOPE013A) 8 6 14 

Participate in an Aquatic Rescue Operation (PUASAR013A) 8 6 14 

Provide basic emergency life support (HLTFA211A) 8 6 14 

Work Effectively in a Public Safety Organisation (PUATEA004D) 8 6 14 

Work in a Team (PUATEA001B) 8 6 14 

 
Total 

 
78 

 
60 

 
138 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 
 

Bronze Medallion squad, December 2016, with Chief Instructor Shaun Murrihy 
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Bronze Medallion training and assessment 
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Assessor Andrew McKeller (Mac), Paul Buchanan and the Bronze medallion squad 
 

 
 

Ready to patrol 
 


